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Minutes of the Meeting

Voluntary Sector Forum (Children, Young People & Families) – Norfolk

Held on 14 July 2020; Microsoft Teams Meeting
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome and 
Introductions
	The Chair welcomed everybody present.     Each person in attendance introduced themselves and their organisation:
	

	
	· Dan Mobbs – MAP - Chair

· Rachel Cowdry – Break - Vice Chair

· Cindee Crehan – Momentum (Norfolk)
· Elaine Lincoln – Momentum (Norfolk); minute taker
· Sam Mason – MTM Youth Services CIC

· Belinda Jones – Caring Together
· Aimee Gedge – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Gary McManus – NCC (part of meeting)
· Sonia Poulton – Family Action
· Penny Olivo – Action For Children
· Ed Maxfield – Musical Keys

· Claire Burner – The Hamlet Charity

· Julia Midgley – Leeway Domestic Abuse
· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network
· Pamela Durham-Green – Family Voice
	· Andy Sexton – The Matthew Project

· Claire Francis – The Prince’s Trust

· Michael Pepperell – Prospects
· Eloise Riches – Carers Trust
· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation
· Lucy Hogg – Voluntary Norfolk

· Tim Sweeting – YMCA Norfolk

· Darryl Smith – YMCA Norfolk
· Alison Furniss – Family Voice

· Susan Pyke – Music Therapy Norfolk

· Jess Luce-Rackham – Your Own Place
· Mike Mack – Family Mediation Service
· Suzi Heybourne – The Magdalene Group

· Susan Pyke – Music and Special Needs: Norfolk

	

	
	Speakers in attendance:

· Michael Bateman – Norfolk County Council
· Jenny Bevan – Norfolk Community Foundation

	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising – Dan Mobbs
	The minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as accurate.  All reports and information had been circulated since the previous meeting.  Outstanding action points included:

Cindee Crehan to follow up with Mark Osborn regarding the S11 feedback.

Sam Mason from MTM Youth Services CIC will be providing a report for circulation to Forum members during September.   
The agreement of three key messages which the sector should consistently promote was also outstanding, however it was agreed that the messages would probably be different now due to the changes in service delivery since Covid-19. It was felt that this should be a future discussion.
 
	Cindee Crehan to follow up with Mark Osborn.
Report to be circulated once received.

Key messages to be agreed in the future.

	Michael Bateman, Norfolk County Council – SEN Inspection update
	The Chair, Dan Mobbs, welcomed Michael Bateman to the meeting. 

See detailed presentation. More detailed information regarding the workshops that Michael briefed everyone on will be circulated after the meeting.  The Chair requested that the SEN Strategy be circulated to Forum members.

Dan thanked Michael for joining the meeting.

	Workshops details and SEN Strategy to be circulated.


	Dan Mobbs, Chair


	Dan invited all those in attendance to give a brief update on the successes and challenges their respective organisation has faced during the lockdown period.  
Common concerns were around the loss of income during lockdown, the inability to plan future events due to the ongoing uncertainty caused by Covid-19 and concern for young people who are not interested in engaging with online activities.  However, there had been many successes which the sector should feel very proud of, including how well the majority of staff have adapted to the new ways of working and how some face to face services are now re-starting in a Covid safe manner.
Learning points during the pandemic included the ability of the sector to be flexible, the sector has been very good at engaging the people it supports and financial concerns are largely around uncertainty about the future and short term funding.


	

	Jenny Bevan, Norfolk Community Foundation – Funding update
	Dan introduced Jenny Bevan to the meeting. 
Jenny gave an update as to how funding has been used since March, explaining that funding is still being used to support the most urgent activities within the community and this will continue for the next 3 – 6 months.  Norfolk Community Foundation’s ‘100 Days’ Appeal raised £1m which has already been allocated and the team are now taking time to reflect on how they can support groups moving forward as they can only spend the funds that they have.   
A report on the first 100 days of lockdown can be found on Norfolk Community Foundation’s website https://www.norfolkfoundation.com/our-work/publications/
Jenny explained that they are expecting to see a rise in fuel and food poverty over the autumn period which they will be planning for, including local fundraising.
Jenny also provided details on funding that will be available in the near future and encouraged Forum members to regularly check the Norfolk Community Foundation website for details of available funding in the coming months.
Dan thanked Jenny for joining the meeting.


	

	Representatives
 Feedback / Updates

	Lucy Hogg provided a brief update on the Health & Social Care Assembly.  It was agreed that this would be an agenda item in the future to enable a presentation to be provided.  
To ensure you receive updates on the Assembly, please register your interest by visiting www.vcseassemblynandw.org.uk and completing the online registration form.  
Anyone wishing to contact Lucy Hogg, Head of Voluntary Sector Infrastructure within Voluntary Norfolk can email her: lucy.hogg@voluntarynorfolk.org.uk
Cindee Crehan added that as a sector, we need to be very assertive to ensure the voice of children and young people is not lost and continues to be pushed to the fore.  Cindee felt that the Forum and its members coming together are key to ensuring that the sector continues to be represented.

	Add item to future agenda.


	Any Other Business

	Tim Sweeting thanked Cindee Crehan for her work for the sector since she has been CEO of Momentum.  Whilst Cindee is leaving Momentum / Voluntary Norfolk, she is continuing to be involved in the sector in a new role.  Everyone wished her well and expressed their thanks.
Dan thanked all those for attending.  The meeting ended at 12.00 noon.

	

	Dates of future meetings
	The future meeting dates are:
· 14 October 2020, 2.00 – 4.00pm – Microsoft Teams
· 2 December 2020 – date and details TBC
Please remember to confirm your attendance via email to forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk prior to each meeting.

	Please save the dates in your diary.


Email: forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk   Website: www.momentumnorfolk.org.uk/forum
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